
 

 

       

The world is changed by ordinary people living out big love. Kid President 

 

Dear Gardner Road Families- 

   Welcome to March!  It is amazing that we are coming upon spring later this 

month.  This past month we had many wonderful events for our students to 

partake in including the launch of book and art club, talent show (view full video 

on Facebook), Valentine’s Day, 100th Day and lots of learning in or classrooms.  

We start March out by celebrating Dr. Seuss’ birthday with dress up days and a 

bracket challenge for the best Dr. Seuss book.  Check out a great website to honor 

Dr. Seuss at http://www.seussville.com/.  This month will bring our 3rd marking 

period to a close as well.  Our PTO will host our annual bowling night on the 24th!  

Universal pre-kindergarten registration will be March 21st and 22nd at the district 

office.  It’s not too late to register a kindergarten student, just call the main office.   

    Last month I launched the principal’s page on the Gardner Road website.  Feel 

free to visit it for updated information, pictures and videos that highlight learning 

at school https://www.smore.com/0mmjd.    This month I added a link to my blog 

post on how parents can harness technology tools we use in school, at home.   

This includes information on helping your child be a digital citizen and using 

social media tools appropriately.  See the graphic below for more information.  

    As always, we look forward to seeing you in our school.  Please contact me if 

you have any questions, thoughts or would just like to chat.      

 

Your Partner in Education, 
 

 

Patrick Patterson - Principal 

GENERAL INFORMATION: 

Gardner Road School Hours 

8:00 a.m. to 2:25 p.m. 

Tardy Bell – 8:15 AM 

Gardner Road Office Hours 

7:30 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. 

Elementary Lunches (K-6) 

Breakfast: $ 1.25   

Lunch $ 2.10 
 

Inside the Gazette: 
 

Page 2: 

Main Office Updates  

4th to 5th Transition 

Infrastructure & Budget Sessions 
 

Page 3 

#LearningatGR Home Connection 
 

Page 4 

Snapshots of Learning 
 

Page 5 

Talent Show Highlights 
 

Page 6: 

Character Corner 

School Mission, Vision & Beliefs 
 

Included in the Online Newsletter: 

Lunch Menu 

March Calendar 

GRPTO Newsletter 

Home & School Connections 

BackPack Program 

 

 

March 2017 
     Gardner Road Elementary School 

541 Gardner Road, Horseheads, New York 14845      (607) 739 – 6347 

ppatterson@horseheadsdistrict.com   

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=4z7gDsSKUmU
http://www.seussville.com/
https://www.smore.com/0mmjd
http://gardnerroadelementary.blogspot.com/2017/02/harnessing-technology-tools-used-in.html
http://gardnerroadelementary.blogspot.com/2017/02/harnessing-technology-tools-used-in.html
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INTERMEDIATE SCHOOL PLACEMENT 
INFORMATION FOR 5TH GRADE  

 

4th grade families are invited to attend the Intermediate School’s Parent 

Presentation on March 20th at 6pm in the middle school cafeteria.   There will 

be a brief presentation for 4th grade families and opportunities to take a self-

guided tour around the school afterwards.  More details will be coming home 

soon from the Intermediate School.  The Intermediate School will soon be 

completing 2017-2018 classroom placements for students. They create class 

selections with the intent to achieve a mix of students by ability, gender, 

personality, and individual special needs. While they are unable to honor 

specific requests for teachers, we value your input from a parent’s perspective. 

If you have specific information about your child’s needs which should be 

taken into consideration or a specific previous personal experience, please put 

them in writing and send them to the Intermediate School by Friday, April 

7th.  The Intermediate School looks forward to working with you to ensure 

your child’s academic success! 

 

To report child abuse or 

neglect call toll free 1-800-

342-3720 or 

ocfs.ny.gov/main/cps 
 

Main Office Updates: 
Class Placements for the 2017-2018 School Year: 

In the near future we will begin to look at classroom placements for the year 2017 – 2018. We use a team approach for 

class placements and it is a long process. As you might imagine, we must take many things into consideration when 

making placements. We welcome your input on the learning environment your child learns best within and you are 

welcome to share this in a letter to me.  Please do not include in your letter a request for a certain teacher as we do not 

honor these requests.  Please know that we do value parent input and if you have any information about your child you 

want us to consider during placement, please put it in writing and drop it off to the main office by Friday, April 28, 2017. 

 

 

 

Summer Self-Guided 

Tours: 

August 24th 10:00 – 11:30 

August 28th 6:00 – 7:00 

2017-18 Budget Development Calendar: 

March 9, 2017 - 6pm, Erin Town Hall – Budget 

Workshop 
 

March 23, 2017 - 6pm, Multi-Media Center - Board of 

Education Meeting 
 

April 6, 2017 - 6pm, Multi-Media Center – Budget 

Workshop 
 

April 19, 2017 (Wednesday) - 6pm, Ridge Road – Board 

of Education Meeting The board will adopt the budget to be 

offered to voters at this meeting.  
 

May 4, 2017 - 6pm, Multi-Media Center – Public Hearing 

on the 2017-18 Proposed Budget  
 

May 8, 2017 - 7pm, Multi-Media Center – Candidates’ 

Forum  
 

May 16, 2017 - 7am - 9pm, Big Flats/Ridge Road/High 

School - School Budget Vote/Board of Education Election 
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#LearningatGR Home Connection – Edition 3: 
This month we have highlighted growth mindset in our school the last few months.  We believe that building a growth 

mindset in learning will help all of our Golden Stars learn even better.  In January we were visited by Dr. Grit who taught us 

about the importance of ‘productive struggle.’  This is described as the learning moment that is challenging for a student.  When a 

student is engaged in ‘productive struggle,’ the brain grows by sparking neurons and building bridges within the brain.  This 

basically means we are working out the brain like a muscle to help it expand and be stronger.  Our students all participated in this 

with a challenging math/logic puzzle.  The students worked hard and discovered that problems can be solved using various 

strategies in a collaborative way.   

This past month we celebrated mistakes and what opportunities they offer us by reading the book Beautiful Oops by 

Barney Saltzberg.  The students were given an ‘oops’ splatter and asked to turn this splatter into a unique piece of art.   The 

students took on this challenge and turned their splatter into ice cream cones, animals, microphones and more.  Check out the 

bulletin board as you enter the school by the main office main hallway.   

Check out other resources below on how to build a growth mindset with your child at home as they engage in ‘productive 

struggle’ and making mistakes.  Also check out the Growth Mindset section the principal’s page of the school website 

https://www.smore.com/0mmjd for more videos our students have watched and learned from.   

             
 

 

Online Version: 

Click here to take you to a 

video of the book being read! 

https://www.smore.com/0mmjd
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=0ahUKEwjHvt2GrrPSAhVG7YMKHeB0CAIQjRwIBw&url=https://www.pinterest.com/kirstyhornblow/beautiful-oops-by-barney-saltzberg/&psig=AFQjCNFqZQLUtmUgF7-5imD7a7AQQT3f5Q&ust=1488390827493718
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=2fZjMYdQjGM
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiZ5vWH4bHSAhWF7CYKHcviDDwQjRwIBw&url=https://es.pinterest.com/pin/187532771958628788/&bvm=bv.148073327,d.amc&psig=AFQjCNE50RVaUk-GN9mhuCxSn_LZxhTqbQ&ust=1488335796278592
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiD_-Kv4rHSAhXJOyYKHeF2A_sQjRwIBw&url=https://www.pinterest.com/explore/growth-mindset-quotes/&psig=AFQjCNHYSVY6ZtUXBqZeWeiiX0DuWhPBGA&ust=1488336142138644
https://www.teacherspayteachers.com/Product/Growth-Mindset-The-Power-of-Yet-High-Resolution-Printable-Poster-2652986
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Snapshots of Learning in February at Gardner Road! 
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Talent Show 2017 
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In February, 294 students (72%) 

earned a character award for 

demonstrating Trustworthiness in our 

school.  We launched the month 

taking self-reflection quizzes on how 

we are trustworthy at school and at 

home.    

 

March’s Trait is:  
 

Horseheads Central School District 
 

Our Mission 
"Quality Education for All" 

The Mission of the Horseheads Central School Community is to provide a 

quality education for all within a nurturing environment, which promotes 

excellence, growth, and a sense of civic responsibility. 
 

Our Vision 
We, the Horseheads School Community, want a district that: 
 is nurturing and responsive. 

 strives for balance in a supportive, safe, encouraging environment. 

 recognizes the need for continual improvement in an ever-changing world. 

 has a clearly defined focus on learning outcomes, collaboration, 

and support systems. 

 creates an environment within which everyone can thrive and achieve  

his/her highest potential. 
 

Our Beliefs 
We believe: 

• everyone can achieve his/her highest potential. 

• trust is essential for growth. 

• learning is cooperative. 

• programs are inclusive. 

• success will be nurtured and expected. 

• learning is performance-based. 

• decisions are data-based. 

• responsibility, respect, and results guide our every effort. 
 

Exit Outcomes 
The Horseheads Central School graduate will be ... 

•    a life-long learner 

•    a caring, productive citizen 

•    an effective communicator 

•    a creative problem-solver 

•    a quality decision-maker 

•    a healthy, well-rounded person 

 

 

The Dignity Act Coordinator (DAC) for Gardner Road Elementary is Patrick Patterson.  Complaints regarding discrimination, harassment, or bullying of any 

student should be referred to Patrick Patterson at (607) 739 – 6347.  The Dignity Act Coordinator for the Horseheads Central School District is Judith 
Christiansen. Mrs. Christiansen may be reached at One Raider Lane, Horseheads, NY 14845, 607-739-5601, x4211. 

The Horseheads Central School District offers educational programs without regard to actual or perceived race, color, weight, national origin, ethnic group, 

religion, religious practice, disability, sex, sexual orientation, or gender (including gender identity and expression). Inquiries regarding this notice may be made 

to Judy Christiansen, Title IX and DASA Coordinator, or Kim Williams, Section 504 Coordinator, Horseheads Central School District, One Raider Lane, 
Horseheads NY 14845, (607) 739-5601. 

 

Substitutes Needed: 
 

The Horseheads Central School District is seeking 

applications for substitute teachers, bus drivers & substitute 

teaching assistants.  For information, please visit:  

http://www.horseheadsdistrict.com/subteach.html 

Human Resources Office: 739-5601, x4211      

 e-mail: hcsdinfo@horseheadsdistrict.com 

We are looking forward to 

Rafe Martin visiting our 

school on April 7, 2017 as this 

year's special author.  He has 

written popular book's like 

The Rough Face Girl.  Visit 

his website at 

www.rafemartin.com  for 

more information.  More 

details coming home soon! 

http://www.horseheadsdistrict.com/subteach.html
mailto:hcsdinfo@horseheadsdistrict.com
http://www.rafemartin.com/
http://www.amazon.com/Rough-Face-Girl-Rafe-Martin/dp/0698116267




Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri 
1                                   Day 1 

 
Fox in Socks Day: 
Wear silly or  
mismatched socks 
 

2                                     Day 2 

 
Cat in the Hat Day: 
Wear Strips or a hat 

3                                       Day 3 

 
The Sleep Book Day: 
Wear your Pajamas 
or comfy clothes 

Character Education Monthly Focus:  Respect 

- Show respect for the Earth.           

- Point out and praise children for showing respect. 

- Complete the Kindness Challenge! 

6                                      Day 4 

 

4th Grade Swim Unit Begins 

during PE Class 

7                                      Day 5  

 

8                                  Day 6 9                                     Day 1 

 

BOE Budget Workshop—Erin 

Town Hall 6:00 PM 

10                           No School 

 

Superintendent’s Conference 

Day 

13                                  Day 2 

 

14                                  Day 3 

 

15                               Day 4 

 

16                                   Day 5 

 

17                                 Day 6 

 

20                               Day 1 

 

4th to 5th Presentation and 

Open House 

MS Café 6:00 PM 

21                                 Day 2 

 

UPK Registration 9:00-2:00 

HS—Ed Support 

Special Olympics—Crystal 

Lanes 

22                                Day 3 

 

UPK Registration 4:00-7:00pm 

HS—Ed Support 

23                                  Day 4 

 

BOE Meeting—HS MMC 6:00 

PM 

24                                   Day 5 

GRPTO Bowling Night 6:30 

27                                   Day 6 

 

28                                 Day 1 

 

NYS ELA Assessments 3rd & 

4th 

29                                  Day 2 

 

NYS ELA Assessments 3rd & 

4th 

30                                  Day 3 

 

NYS ELA Assessments 3rd & 

4th 

31                                   Day 4 

 

End of Marking Period 3 

Gardner Road 

Elementary School 



 

MARCH FAMILY FUN 
NIGHT 

BOWLING!!! 

 
Our March Family fun night will be held right at Gardner Road 

Elementary School. The date of the event is March 24th, and will start 

at 6:30 p.m.  This is one of our favorite events of the year. Bowling 

lanes will be set up in the wings and the gymnasium.  Please come and 

enjoy a night of bowling with your family and friends!!! 

 

 

 

No School:  

March 10th – 

Superintendent’s 

Conference Day 

A20  

 

Bowling Night: 

March 24th at 

 6:30 p.m. Gardner 

Road School  

T 

NYS ELA Exam: 

March 28 - 30 

 

 

No PTO meeting 

scheduled for 

March. See you on 

April 18th 

 

 

PTO BOARD: 

President: Jenny McKenzie 
Vice President: Jennie Fisk 
Treasurer: Jen Hourihan 
Secretary: Amy Crandall 

pto.gardnerroad@gmail.com 

 

 

 

GARDNER ROAD PTO MARCH 2017 

NEWSLETTER 



 

Friday, March 24 at 6:30 p.m. 

Gardner Road Elementary 

 

We would like to invite you to the March Family Fun Night event.  

This is one of the student’s favorites.  There will be bowling set up 

in the wings and in the gymnasium.  There is no charge for this 

event, and it is one the whole family can participate in. 

 



  

 

The Food Bank of the Southern Tier works in partnership 

with your child’s school to offer the BackPack Program™ 

which provides a free bag of non-perishable food to 

students when school meals are not available on weekends 

and during breaks.*  

This program runs throughout the 2016-2017 school year. 
 

*Please note, there may be a waiting list due to a limited number of slots available at each 

school. The food will be distributed in a plastic shopping bag, not a backpack.    

 

For more information on enrolling your student(s) contact 
your school’s BackPack Site Coordinator: 

 
 

 

Program and food 
provided by: 
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